
St. Mary’s Church 

Parish Finance Council Meeting 

Sept. 15, 2022 

6:30 P.M. 

Fort Atkinson Rectory 

 

Father Radloff opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 

Meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM. 

 
Review of previous meeting on May 12th were reviewed and accepted. 

Financial report was reviewed and accepted. 

Financial and Pastoral Business 

• Budget for fiscal year 2022/2023, reviewed, discussions on maintenance and energy costs, 

issues that may impact budget. Janet made motion to approve budget, 2nd by Steve. Budget 

was approved. 

• Officers for this year will remain the same.   

• Current members will stay on, we are in need of additional nominees. 

• Now that Covid is over, we wanted to extend an invitation to love ones, friends or people that 

are having difficulty in their lives, to come back to Sunday Mass @ 8:30 and be in the Real 

presence Jesus Christ! Father Radloff indicated that 8:30 Sunday mass time at St Mary’s would 

stay the same time throughout the year. 

                   

                                                      Buildings and Grounds 

• (2) Smoke detectors and (1) CO alarm installed. 

• Insurance inspection was performed, no deficiencies found, compliant. 

• Still struggling with wasps and now beetles, Pest control contractor will be contacted to possibly 

develop a different strategy. 

• Roof on the garage is showing its age, replacement is needed. 

• We wanted to thank Circles 3 and 4 for all the hard work before, after and during Ragbrai Pie 

Sale. We were able to sell 74 pies at a net profit of $2,668.00. All plates, forks, napkins, bags, 

water were donated anonymously. Thank you Fr. Radloff for your blessing of the people and 

bikes, your presence was appreciated! 

 

Attendance: 

Term Member  Office Sept. 15 Nov. 10 TBD TBD 

2024 Wayne Schmitt  P    

2023-X Steve Kuennen V-Chair P    

2024-2 Michael Hensley Sec. P    

2023-X Janet Schmitt Chair P    



Thank you everyone for your continued support, may God bless us at St. Mary’s and St. Michael protect 

us! 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mike Hensley                        

 

Next meeting: Nov. 10, 2022 


